
CARRYING IDENTIFICATION SADDLE CLOTH WITH NUMBERS ON 

HORSES WORKING ON THE TRACKS OR ANY PART OF THE 

PREMISES OF THE RACE COURSE. 

 

The Stewards decided that horses working on the track / Bund School 

/ Swimming Pool or at any part of the premises of the race course must 

carry an identification saddle cloth with number.  

 

The saddle cloth with number will be issued by the club and if there is 

damage / torn, new saddle number cloth will be issued, and the 

necessary charges will be debited to the respective Trainer’s accounts. 

  

1. Two year olds will be issued with saddle clothes of Yellow background 

Black numbering. 

 

2. Three years old and over, Black background White numbering. 

 

3. Outstation horses, Red background White numbering.  

 

All saddle cloth numbers allotted will remain till end of Madras Racing 

Season 2024-2025 and Udhagamandalam Racing Season 2025. 

 

In the above connection, it will be the sole responsibility of the trainer to 

ensure that horses in his charge carry the correct saddle number and 

the number is readily discernible when the horses are being worked. 

 

The Stewards desire to make it absolutely clear that no excuses 

whatsoever in this connection will be accepted and the trainer 

concerned will be liable for severe disciplinary action. 

 

Any trainer not understanding the above notification should, on his own 

interest, seek such clarification from the Stipendiary Stewards. 
 


